

**JANDAKOT JETS JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB AGENDA**

<b>Type of Meeting</b>	General	<b>Date</b>	8/08/2023	<b>Time</b>	6.30pm
<b>Attendees:</b>	Shane Ford, Gary Vincent, Brooke Ward, Ashlea Flanagan, Trent Flanagan, Michelle Bradford, Kay Korver, Lars Kamphuis, Daryl Munro , Mercy Thompson				
<b>Apologies:</b>	Clayton Barnes , David Morgan,				
<b>Acceptance of Previous Meeting:</b>	Michelle and Lars				
<b>Business Outstanding;</b>					
<b>President:</b>	<b>Shane Ford</b>				
<b>Report:</b>	<p><b>Volunteer Round Highlights:</b></p> <p>The Volunteer Round was a success, and it is with great pride that we acknowledge the exceptional dedication and hard work of all our volunteers who selflessly contributed to making it a memorable round for all involved. I just want to say a big thanks to our volunteers which include our;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• • Runners: Who assist the teams in getting the coaches message out to each player on game day.</li> <li>• • Team Managers: Our team managers played a vital role in coordinating schedules, handling logistics, and supporting players, coaches, and parents. Their tireless efforts have been crucial to the smooth functioning of the teams.</li> <li>• • Coaches: Our coaches in demonstrating exceptional leadership and commitment to player development throughout the season. Their expertise and passion for the sport has positively impacted the growth of our young playing groups.</li> <li>• • First Aiders: Our first aiders assisting our teams with their professionalism and quick response to any injuries that has occurred throughout the season, and</li> <li>• • Committee Members: The entire committee has worked tirelessly behind the scenes to make sure all aspects of the club are running smoothly. Their dedication and enthusiasm have been the driving force behind the success of the Jandakot Jets.</li> </ul> <p><b>End-of-Year Trophy Awards:</b></p> <p>As the season approaches its end, it is crucial for us to come together to arrange the End-of-Year Trophy Awards to celebrate the accomplishments of our players, coaches, and volunteers. The</p>				

awards will be mainly held at both the clubrooms and South Fremantle Football Club with some of the younger age groups holding events at third-party locations. This is a busy time of the season as we start to wrap things up and ask that where we can we make ourselves available to bring the season to a close. Our MC for the event at South Fremantle will be Jack Crawshaw from the WAFC. His knowledge of the game and experience with hosting events will undoubtedly add an extra layer of excitement to the occasion.

**Complaint to EFJFC, WAFC, and Nova:**

Regarding the recent incident between a Jandakot Player and an EFJFC player, we have formally lodged a complaint with the EFJFC, WAFC, and Nova about the comments made by Shaun McManus. We believe that such remarks do not contribute positively to the spirit of the game and can be detrimental to the reputation of both clubs. We are awaiting their response and hope that they take appropriate action to address the situation.

**Volunteer of the Year Nomination:**

We would like to extend a big congratulations and well-done to Dave Morgan, who has been nominated for the Volunteer of the Year award. Dave's exceptional dedication, commitment, and continuous support to the club have been noticed and appreciated by all. We wish him the best of luck in the nomination process.

**Training incident** - Kids have been disciplined . Have had communications between parents and the club.

As we approach the end of the season, we must remain focused and work together to ensure a successful end-of-year celebration. We will be communicating further details about the trophy awards ceremony in the coming weeks.

Thank you all for your continued efforts and support in making the Jandakot Jets a thriving and successful football club.

<b>Discussion Held:</b>				
<b>Action Items:</b>				
<b>Responsibility:</b>	<table border="1"> <tr> <td></td> <td><b>Due Date:</b></td> <td></td> </tr> </table>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
	<b>Due Date:</b>			

--	--	--

<b>Senior Vice President:</b>	<b>Darryl Munro</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Development squad nominations – Boys U14's 2009 born. Girls 2008 &amp; 2009 born for both SF &amp; EF clubs.</li> <li>• Coaches have been asked to nominate players for the Next Generation Academy Freo Program. 2010 &amp; 2011 Boys. (Girls attended this in July holidays).</li> <li>• Rogers Cup Teams – Feedback given to both South Fremantle and East Fremantle regarding players previously not nominated for Development Squads.</li> <li>• Incident – Year 8 Team.</li> <li>• 2<sup>nd</sup> Melee in Y11/12 Boys game 6/8 – downgraded to epoints</li> </ul>		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Junior Vice President:</b>	<b>Lars Kamphuis</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• One new player registered with 4 rounds to go!</li> <li>• Mel Zanich has stepped down as team manager for the Y7 White team. I'd like to thank Mel for all the hard work she has put as TM in over the years. Bronwyn Gardiner has taken over as TM.</li> <li>• Y6 (Red and White) and Y7 (White) coaches have put their nominations forward for the Fremantle Dockers Next Generation Academy Program. Still waiting to hear back from Brad (Y7 Red).</li> <li>• Play up form process has worked well. Those Y4s that enjoyed playing up will almost all have played the maximum 4 games. Plenty of Y5 boys had an opportunity to play up with the Y6 teams as well. We struggled to get Y7 players to help with play ups in the Y8s. Something to keep in mind when finalising teams for next season.</li> <li>• End of season for Y3-Y6 has been locked in (Lasercrop and BBQ), big thanks to Jackie for organizing this!</li> <li>• Harmony MDO vest has gone walking (replaced it with one of the three from Atwell oval). The zips on some of the goal post pads are busted and will need replacement at the end of the season.</li> </ul>		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Actions Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Treasurer:</b>	<b>Brooke Wards</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	See P&L Attached.		

	<p>Uniforms have arrived so will have a few ID athletic . Few new bills coming through for umpiring. Will sit down with seniors to look at electricity as they aren't taking over the lights.</p> <p>Need to follow up with raffle tickets. Brooke to send list of outstanding raffle tickets.</p>		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Registrar:</b>	<b>David Morgan</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	432 Y3 – 12 and 144 Auskick		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Auskick Coordinator:</b>	<b>Mercy Thompson</b>		
<b>Auskick Assistant:</b>			
<b>Report:</b>	<p>Gala day for Y1 and PP. All pretty positive - except for parking. Need to follow up about certificates.</p> <p>Rookie Series (Y2) Going really well . Holding here this Friday night .</p> <p>Canteen open - will offer sausage sizzle, chips and drink. Mercy will not be here. Daryl will do the siren.</p> <p>Windup at Crocs except for 1 - one team going themselves rogue (Y2)</p> <p>Have asked for donations for Sunday . Waiting for the sign fairy</p> <p>Festival of footy has been confirmed for Sunday August 20th at Frankland Park (HP) – Y2 only</p>		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Secretary</b>	<b>Jackie Sutherland</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Photos have been received and even our dodgy Y11/12 girls photo looks pretty good</li> <li>- Came 3<sup>rd</sup> 2023 Cockburn Club Recognition award for best large club.</li> <li>- Banners – Need to get another set of poles to Harmony for Saturday .</li> <li>- Windups all booked. 27<sup>th</sup> Aug – Yr 3 – 6 Laser Tag / Bbq at Bibra Lake.</li> <li>11<sup>th</sup> Sept – Club rooms with all you can eat pizza. 15 Sept – 9/10 girls - et all . Tickets on sale for South Freo . Invites will go out to Life members tonight.</li> </ul>		

	<p>- Volunteer round was well received. However still only 3 names for Club person / 2 for life member</p> <p>- Volunteer of the Year Nomination - Dave Morgan.</p> <p>- Atwell College Carnival Offer to do canteen with large sports carnivals. (3- 4 a year plus possibly primary school)</p> <p>- Medals on way from factory. All on track to received on time.</p>		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Coach Coordinator</b>	<b>Vacant</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	.		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>All Girls Coordinator:</b>	<b>Caren Bell</b>		
<b>Report:</b>			
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Team Managers Coord</b>	<b>Kay Korver</b>		
<b>Report:</b>			
<b>Discussion Held:</b>	<p>Dates for return of equipment.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- 23 August 2023 430 – 6pm</li> <li>- 2<sup>nd</sup> group 13 September</li> </ul>		
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Sponsorship &amp; Grants</b>	<b>Vacant (Darryl)</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Pink Round Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> August 9-4pm. David Scaife attending</li> <li>• Life Member &amp; Sponsors event Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> August - 1-4pm (30-40 People attending)</li> <li>• 2 potential sponsors for Season 2024.</li> <li>• Need to discuss Sponsorship renewals 2024 onwards.</li> </ul>		

<b>Discussion Held:</b>	Need to collect EFTPOS from Harmony at end of the day on Saturday Life member votes.		
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Uniform &amp; Merch Coord</b>	<b>Vacant (Jackie)</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Stocktake to be done on Friday. All uniform orders complete except for indigenous jerseys.		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>	Key ring idea as present.		
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Team Kit &amp; Jumpers</b>	<b>Tabitha Bond / Michelle Bradford</b>		
<b>Report:</b>			
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Equipment Manager:</b>	<b>Gary Vincent</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Nil report		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Grounds &amp; Game Day Coordinator:</b>	<b>Vacant</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Nil		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>			
<b>Canteen Manager:</b>	<b>Tabitha Bond</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	2 weekends left .		

<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>IT / Social Media :</b>	<b>Vacant</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Nil report		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Events / Fundraising</b>	<b>Vacant – S.Ford</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Raffle tickets – do we charge a fee for fundraising ?		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility:</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>First Aid Coordinator:</b>	<b>Donna McLeod</b>		
<b>Report:</b>	Nil report		
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Jandakot Jets Seniors:</b>			
<b>Discussion Held:</b>			
<b>General Committee:</b>	<b>Warren Littlefair   Clayton Barnes   Trent Flanagan   Ashlea Flanagan   Darren McLeod   Rick Golding</b>		
<b>Report:</b>			
<b>Discussion Held:</b>	<p>Need to start getting people to step up for committee as over the next few years we are going to lose a few people.</p> <p>Need to include the Auskick kids more.</p> <p>When is the handover...</p> <p>Need to write down what the job description says when sending out for AGM.</p>		

<b>Action Items:</b>			
<b>Responsibility</b>		<b>Due Date:</b>	
<b>Time ended</b>	7.45pm	<b>Next Meeting</b>	12/09/2023